
ICL	Board	Meeting	Minutes	
Tuesday	November	15,	2016,	9:00	am	

Ford	Hall,	Kremer	Board	Room	
	

Present:	Mark	Kasoff,	Peter	Ronai,	Alice	Sorensen,	Ken	Panck,	Ruthann	
Panck,	Don	Gallagher,	Toni	Peterson,	Jan	Svingen,	Charlene	Robbins,	
Dave	MacMillan,	Mieke	Visser,	Robyn	Shelby	
Guests:	Mako	Hayashi-Mayfield	
Absent



• Mako	reported	that	the	Diversity	Committee	members	need	a	clear	
description	of	the	procedures	that	they	are	to	follow.	Don	said	that	
they	are	working	on	that.	

• There	was	discussion	regarding	the	need	for	increased	diversity	
among	members.		We	could	consider	giving	an	accelerated	path	to	
membership	to	minorities	on	the	waiting	list.		After	considerable	
discussion	there	was	no	Board	consensus	on	this	proposal.	All	agreed	
that	we	should	also	actively	recruit	minority	members	of	the	Salem	
community	to	consider	ICL.	

	
Information	Services:	
• Peter	continues	to	send	announcements.		For	those	without	email	

we	might	maintain	a	buddy	system.	We	can	survey	members	to	see	
if	this	works	for	them.	

• The	end	of	the	semester	is	close;	Peter	is	ready	to	receive	topics	for	
next	semester.		Don	said	that	they	are	working	hard	on	descriptions.		
Peter	will	be	able	to	get	this	information	from	Dave’s	database.		
January	is	mostly	complete.	

	
Technical	Services:		
• Peter	found	and	purchased	a	blue	laser	pointer	that	is	working	very	

well.	
• Still	working	with	Bob	on	the	WU	Liberal	Arts	Categories.	We’ve	got	

the	categories	nailed	down.	After	automating	assigning	them	to	all	of	
the	records,	some	have	more	than	one	and	need	to	be	edited	
manually.	Really	close	to	finalizing	this.	I	hope	the	Curriculum	



20	years,	despite	many	changes	in	our	administrative	systems,	and	
hopefully	will	result	in	making	affiliated	guests	more	full-fledged	
members	of	the	Willamette	community."	

• More	on	Network	Accounts:	From	WITS:	"We've	settled	on	a	
procedure	that	will	hopefully	be	easiest	for	everybody.	ICL	members	
seeking	network	accounts	will	need	to	visit	the	Help	Desk	in	Smullin	
Hall	(or	Law	227)	and	present	their	campus	ID	card	issued	by	Campus	
Safety.	They	will	not	be	able	to	get	an	account	without	the	ID	
card.	The	Help	Desk	staff	will	collect	the	necessary	information	and	
create	the	account	immediately,	then	provide	the	ICL	member	with	
the	printed	output	our	system	produces.	This	output	has	their	
username,	a	temporary	password,	and	instructions	for	changing	the	
password	to	one	of	the	account	holder'oei soro A sd,o c/s	o l swo eA siol/wei syo
ADi syo
ADi syro  sdo i s	o c spo i Di  ns	o A scA uu n nc siol/wo eAA n nsIo l sDo ei s	o 'nr	



• It	was	suggested	that	the	tour	guides	might	come	and	give	a	
presentation	before	the	field	trip	so	that	we	can	be	better	informed.	

• Field	trip	options	being	considered	for	next	term	are:	Monrovia	
nursery,	Fort	Vancouver,	or	an	overnight	to	Astoria.	

	
Membership:	
• Alice	has	sent	a	letter	to	all	members	emphasizing	the	importance	of	



	
Respectfully	submitted	by	Robyn	Shelby	
Board	Secretary	
Meeting	adjourned	at	10:30	
	
	
	
	
	


